
 
 

A regular meeting was held in person and virtually with the meeting originating at City Hall, 
Canby Minnesota on February 3, 2021 at 6pm.  
  
Members: Nancy Bormann, Denise Hanson, Diana Fliss, Alex Renaas, Dillan Meyer 

attending virtually: None 
 
Absent: None 
 
Visitors: Gerald Boulton, City Attorney  

Rebecca Schrupp, City Administrator 
Eric Diekmann, Police Chief 
Chris Husby, Public Works Director 
Josh Theis, Canby News 
 

Virtually Attending: None 
   
The regular Council meeting was called to order. 
 
The agenda was reviewed. A motion was made by Fliss to approve the agenda. The motion was 
seconded by Meyer. All voted in favor. None voted against. The motion was carried.   
 
Minutes from the January 13th meeting were reviewed. A motion was made by Renaas and 
seconded by Hanson to approve the minutes from the January 13th meeting with corrections. All 
voted in favor. None voted against. The motion was carried.  
 
The Planning Commission recommendation was reviewed. A motion was made by Hanson and 
seconded by Renaas to approve the variance for 414 Lac Qui Parle Ave N. All voted in favor. 
None voted against. The motion was carried.  
 
Chief Diekmann brought in a new patch request. He worked with the High School art class to 
come up with ideas for a new patch. Lucas Groenhoff was the winner of the patch design. With 
this change he is looking for a change in the uniform policy to change from the powder blue to a 
navy-blue top. This would mean re-issuing the initial 2 long sleeve and 2 short sleeve shirts. A 
motion was made by Fliss to approve the changes in the uniform policy. The motion was 
seconded by Hanson. All voted in favor. None voted against. The motion was carried.  
 
A motion was made by Meyer and seconded by AJ to purchase the initial issued shirts and 
allowing officers to wear carriers. All voted in favor. None voted against. The motion was 
carried.  
 
A motion was made by Fliss and seconded by Hanson to purchase 200 fully stitched patches at a 
cost of $480.00 plus shipping and give recognition to Lucas Groenhoff for his work on the 
design. All voted in favor. None voted against. The motion was carried.  
 
Chief Diekmann brought a request to purchase 2 new rifles for the squads. The one he was 
looking at is a LE SBR part number LE-001. A motion was made by Hanson and seconded by 
Meyer to purchase 2-part numbers LE-001 with the red dot. All voted in favor. None voted 
against. The motion was carried.  



 
 

 
Chief Diekmann also had a department update including sharing that he did a survey with his 
officers on how things are going and sending out ordinance violations.  
 
The camping rates for the parks were discussed. A motion was made by Hanson and seconded by 
Renaas to raise the rates to $20.00 per night. All voted in favor. None voted against. The motion 
was carried.  
 
The vendor transactions for January were reviewed. A motion was made by Renaas and 
seconded by Hanson to approve the vendor transactions in the amount of $1,796,132.99. All 
voted in favor. None voted against. The motion was carried.  
 
A motion was made by Fliss to adjourn the meeting. The motion was seconded by Meyer. All 
voted in favor. None voted against. The motion was carried.  
  
Attest:       ____________________________________ 
       Mayor 
____________________________________ 
City Administrator 


